DI-416 (05/2021)
U.S. Department of the Interior

DEPARTMENTAL MANUAL TRANSMITTAL SHEET

1. Part: 2. Subject: 3. Release Number:
485 DM 30 Firearms Safety Program
Requirement for Non-Law
Enforcement Personnel

5156

4. For Further Information Contact: 5. Date:

David Schuller
Susan Eaves

6. Explanation of Material Transmitted:

Attached for your prompt review is a proposed new Departmental Manual Chapter Firearms Safety
Program Requirements for Non-Law Enforcement Personnel (485 DM 30). This policy applies to
non-law enforcement employees, volunteers, and others conducting official duties for the Department
of the Interior and provides minimum safety requirements for possessing, carrying, handling, and/or
use of firearms and firearms ammunition during the performance of official duties by non-law
enforcement employees of the Department of the Interior. A draft of the chapter was sent out for
review and surnaming several times over the years with the latest being sent out in 2018. Numerous
comments were received from bureaus and offices in response to the draft and all prior comments
have been adjudicated appropriately. The reason for resubmission into DTS is due to the changing
administration.

7. Issuing Authority’s Signature:*

Digitally signed by JOAN

JOAN MOONEY mooney

Date: 2024.03.18 17:35:06 -04'00'
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